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February 10, 2015
              WORKSESSION AGENDA
FEBRUARY 10, 2015

UNION TOWNSHIP BOARD OF EDUCATION

WORKSESSION AGENDA - FEBRUARY 10, 2015

Meeting held at James M. Caulfield Administration Building, 2369 Morris Avenue, Union, New Jersey at 7:00 p.m. on January 13, 2015

PRESENT AT ROLL CALL:
Mr. David Arminio, President; Dr. Guy Francis, Ms. Lois Jackson, Mr. Thomas Layden, Mr. Ronnie McDowell, Mr. Vito Nufrio and Mrs. Nancy Zuena
ABSENT AT ROLL CALL:    Mr. Richard Galante and Mr. Angel Salcedo



The meeting was called to order by Mr. Arminio at 7:00 p.m. 

Dr. Francis led the board and audience in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Mr. Damato read the statement required under the “Open Public Meetings Act” a copy of which is on file in the office of the Secretary.

Mr. Damato confirmed that all communications were up to date and that they had been referred to appropriate committees for consideration.

Mr. Arminio asked Mr. Benaquista to supply him with the years of service for the individuals who were retiring.


Mr. Nufrio asked what the purpose of unpaid leave requested in #19 communication.  Mrs. Ditri said that this individual’s daughter who lives out of state is having a baby and she will be spending time with her daughter after the baby is born.  


Mr. Arminio stated that the minutes for the Executive Session of January 13, 2015, the Executive Session of January 20, 2015 and the Regular Meeting of January 20, 2015 would be approved at the regular meeting next week.

SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT


Mr. Tatum said that he thought the last Saturday’s Planning Session was a good meeting and that a lot of important things were discussed.  He said that it was nice to update the board on his short-term goals and what has been accomplished with regard to the goals.  Mr. Tatum thanked all of the board members who attended and for their input during the meeting.


Mr. Tatum said that next week he will be highlighting activities in the schools as well as speaking about activities that will be taking place in conjunction with Black History Month.  He said that he would also be talking about Friday’s Career Day which will be taking place at Jefferson School.  He said that Ms. Pilone does a great job in terms of directing that activity.  Mr. Tatum said that if any board members are available, it will begin at 9 a.m.

Presentation by Lt. Robert Christie, Union Police Department regarding the new traffic pattern at Hannah Caldwell Elementary School – Lt. Christie said that he was invited to the meeting to discuss the Hannah Caldwell Elementary School parking and traffic circulation pattern.  He said that the former principal as well as Mrs. DiGiovanni asked the Police Department to take a look at the circulation flow with some of the problems that the school is having with parents.  Lt. Christie said that he discussed some of the recommendations with Mrs. DiGiovanni but he also wanted to speak to the board about the changes before he moved forward which involves a cooperative agreement between the Board of Education as well as the Township because some of the local ordinances would have to be changed.

Lt. Christie said that he prepared an analysis (which he distributed to the board members) and he brought a copy of the plan prepared by traffic engineers. He said that the plan he is recommending is essentially the same as the traffic engineers proposed in 1996.  


Lt. Christie said that currently traffic ingress and egress is permitted both from the Commerce Avenue driveway as well as from the Hendricks Drive driveway.  He said that traffic is not currently permitted to use the circulation loop that he thought was originally designed as a drop-off point.  Lt. Christie said that the circulation loop is a very nice feature that Hannah Caldwell School has and it might be something to take a look at for future use by parents.


Lt. Christie said that as traffic comes up the hill from Commerce Avenue, traffic is directed to the left into the parking aisles.  He said that this is a little chaotic for parents.  Lt. Christie said that there is also a lot of “cut through” traffic from Commerce Avenue to Hendricks Drive.  He said that the Department of Public Works vehicles routinely use this path.  Lt. Christie said that he has spoken to Public Works not to use this route.  He said that students from Lincoln Tech also cut through the parking lot especially after their classes get out.  Lt. Christie said that it is illegal to use private property as a shortcut to avoid traffic; he said that it is a safety and liability issue for the board of education.  

Lt. Christie said that currently parking is prohibited on both sides of Hendricks Drive in the area of the school during a.m. and p.m. peak times.  He said that this was originally implemented to enhance safety in the area and to get better traffic flow.  Lt. Christie said that parents routinely ignore the posted regulations and “do what they want to do.”  He said that the school side of Commerce Avenue at the base of the steps is a no parking zone; he said that he wouldn’t want to see cars parked there all day long in the event that emergency vehicles need access to the school.  Lt. Christie said that on Commerce Avenue, across the street from the school was recently changed to a “two hour parking limit” as was the entire length from Morris Avenue to Kent Place due to complaints from the business owners about commuters parking in that area all day long; he said that the local businesses said that this was hurting their business and when the police department did an analysis, they noticed that there were a lot of cars parking the entire way and they were a mix of commuters as well as faculty and staff from Hannah Caldwell School.  Lt. Christie said that it is one of the requirements contractually that the board provide off street parking for staff and here is an example where parking is available but staff don’t want to park in the lot.  He said that the Township took it upon themselves to say that the “two hour limit” applies to everyone; the only exception is handicapped exceptions.  Lt. Christie said that handicapped individuals have an exemption, statewide, to time limit restrictions as long at the vehicle has a handicapped placard hanging.


Lt. Christie said that the recommendations are to implement the plan which the original traffic engineer drew up with one slight modification and that would be to make Hendricks Drive a one-way from the school parking lot out to the roundabout by the Department of Public Works driveway and all traffic would have to go out to Vauxhall Road.  He said that from the roundabout to Vauxhall Road would continue to be a two way street.  Mr. Damato said that the roundabout was put in place for use by the Deron School so that buses could come to the school to drop off students and exit to Vauxhall Road.  

Lt. Christie said that it is also recommended that the gate at that back of the Hannah Caldwell School parking lot be locked even if the Township moves forward to make Hendricks Drive a one way street because that will cut down on people using it as a thoroughfare even on the one way.  He said that the goal is to limit the liability for the board and hopefully prevent an accident in the school parking lot.  Lt. Christie said he would recommend locking the gate except when students are reporting to school in the morning or being dismissed in the afternoon.  He said that there needs to be NoxBox locks on the gate so that the police and fire departments can access it.  Mr. Wiggins said that those locks have already been installed on the gate.   Lt. Christie said that it is not necessary that the Department of Public Works have a key to that lock.  

Lt. Christie said that the parking lot that is on the far side of the school next to the Deron School also has a gated driveway that runs along the backside of Hannah Caldwell and connects Hendricks Drive to Commerce Avenue.  He said that it is not a very wide road but there is enough room for one lane of travel. Lt. Christie said that he and Mr. Damato had discussed possibly opening that so cars could circulate through that way so if someone had to get out to Commerce Avenue, they could exit through that road.  He said this would be a good idea in his opinion.  


Lt. Christie said that the Township would change the existing ordinances on Hendricks Drive to eliminate or add parking but it was his concern that the faculty and staff would park there all day long.  He said that there may have to be a two or three hour parking limit as a deterrent.  Lt. Christie said that the school has an ample lot and the staff should be using the parking lot for their vehicles.


Lt. Christie said that the big thing would be to allow parents to use the drop off loop in the morning only to drop their student at the school.  He said that in other school districts there are parent groups and/or faculty members that help usher the students out of the cars as they pull up to keep things moving.  Lt. Christie felt that the “loop” could accommodate four cars at once for drop off only. He said that this could work but it will require a team effort as well as parent cooperation.


Lt. Christie said that the one way area that is depicted on the plans behind the handicapped spaces in the parking lot shows traffic flow from Commerce Avenue to Hendricks Drive and he recommended that this traffic pattern or directional flow be utilized to avoid conflict.  He said that traffic will still be allowed to exit onto Commerce Avenue through the parking lot.


Lt. Christie said that with regard to bus loading and unloading areas there are a few options available.  He said that one would be to unload and load on Hendricks Drive adjacent to the existing metal storage building.  Lt. Christie said that Mr. Wiggins had a painted sidewalk are installed in that area to connect the sidewalk to the entrance of the school.  He said that it was also discussed that students could be dropped off on Commerce Avenue in the no parking zone at the bottom of the stairs.  Lt. Christie said that would require the students to walk up the steps and depending on the age of the students, that would be the principal’s or the board’s call.  


Lt. Christie said that the police department can design a circulation plan and an instruction sheet to provide to the principal so that it can be distributed to the parents so that they have a clear understanding of their expectations whenever it is decided to implement the plan.  He said that the best way to get parents the information is to put it in writing with a diagram to follow.


Ms. Jackson asked if the police department would assist for the first week of the new plan to help guide traffic.  Lt. Christie said that they would.  He said that the police department also has message boards that can be posted in front of the school to direct parents.   Lt. Christie said that it will take awhile for parents to get used to the new plan.  


Mr. Arminio said that if the board decides to change the plan; how long will it take to actually implement the new traffic patterns.  Lt. Christie said that it would take about 60 days to get the Township Committee to change the ordinances and to order new signage.  Mr. Arminio asked if September would be a good time to change the 
plan.  Lt. Christie said that would give the Township enough time to prepare the area.  Mr. Damato said that they would need time to paint lines and do street markings before the pattern can be changed.  He felt that the earliest it could be done was April or May anyway.  


Mr. Nufrio thought that the new plan should be implemented before the end of the school year to give parents the opportunity to get used to the new system and it will not be a brand new thing come September.  He also suggested that due to the unpredictable weather that the area has been having, the idea of dropping bus students in the front of the school should be totally abandoned because the steps can get icy.  Mr. Nufrio thought that the buses should drop the students at the drop off loop or on Hendricks Drive to insure safety.
EDUCATION/STUDENT DISCIPLINE COMMITTEE

Dr. Francis reviewed the Education agenda items.  


Mr. Nufrio asked what the approximate cost of P-3 would be.  Ms. Conti said that she would have to get the figures; she did not have them with her. 


Mr. Arminio asked Ms. Conti to explain what “SnapType” was.  Ms. Conti said that it helped students keep up with their peers in class even when their penmanship holds them back.  She said that students can easily complete worksheets with the help of an IPad or their IPhone.  Ms. Conti said that it enables students to take a picture of the worksheet and the application enables the students to go into the worksheet and modify the worksheet or type in answers if they have fine motor or writing difficulties.  Mr. Nufrio asked what happens if the student does not have an IPhone or and IPad.  Ms. Conti said that these devices are available in school as part of classroom instruction.  Mr. Nufrio asked if these applications work on other mobile devices.  Ms. Conti said that these applications are for Apple products but she will check into that further.  She said that IPads are being used in schools presently.  Mrs. Zuena said that the schools are only working with IPads and the students are not taking the devices home.  Ms. Conti said that students are not bringing their own devices into school; the devices are provided by the school.  Mr. Nufrio asked if every child had a device.  Ms. Conti said that there are IPads for classroom use and then there are individual students who have IPads as part of their IEP.  

DISCUSSION ITEMS:


Calendars for the 2015-2016 School Year in accordance with the draft copies attached – Mr. Arminio said that there were three built in snow days in the calendar. Mrs. Zuena said that this calendar calls for students to start school before Labor Day and she thought this was horrible.  

Mr. Nufrio said that two years ago he brought up a problem that was fixed but has come up again.  He did not see what the problem was with putting Easter Recess as opposed to Spring Recess on the calendar.  Mr. Nufrio said that there are other religious holidays on the calendar.  He said that he would like to see Easter Recess reinstated on the calendar.  Mrs. Zuena said that sometimes Spring Recess is not connected to Easter.  Mr. Nufrio said that this year it is.  Mr. Tatum said that he will work that out.

Mr. Arminio said that the board has time to look over the calendar because it will not be voted on until next week and if anyone has concerns, they can contact Mr. Tatum.


Mr. Zuena thought that school should not start until after Labor Day.  Mr. Nufrio asked if there was a way to correct that.  Mr. Tatum said that this issue came up at the Union County Superintendents’ Roundtable meeting last week and it seemed to be a concern that all districts are facing because of the way snow days have fallen and the pushback of graduation, etc.  He said that many of the districts have asked to “swap” calendars but most are engaged in the same exact thing.  Mr. Tatum said that he recognized that people take vacations and he did not know how much of an alternative the district had other than to start the first full week which would push everything back a couple of days.  He said that some communities have voiced the same concern.  Mr. Nufrio said that the problem that he sees is attendance for students and staff.  He asked if there was a possibility that the Easter/Spring Recess be shortened.  Mr. Tatum said that was always a possibility. Mr. Nufrio said that he would rather shorten a week break than come back before Labor Day.  


Mr. Tatum said that he would look at the calendar and revise it in line with the suggestions.  He said that the problem with ending school too late in June is that the office staffs at the schools need time to close their buildings.  


Mr. Arminio said that it was suggested that the beginning of school be pushed back two days and the last day of school would be June 23rd and if days needed to be added, there would still be five days available if there were more than three snow days in the year.  


Mr. Tatum said that the way the calendar works for the district’s employees does not give the secretaries much time.  He said that last year the secretaries only had one day after the students left the building. Mr. Tatum asked the board if they would like to see a draft of the calendar starting on September 8th.  It was the consensus of the board that Mr. Tatum prepares such a calendar.


Mr. Tatum asked about professional development for the staff.  Dr. Lishak said that the staff would have to return on September 2nd and 3rd (Wednesday and Thursday before Labor Day) for the Townwide Meeting and Professional Development and then they would be off on Friday and not return to the classroom until the next Tuesday. 


Mr. Nufrio said that this is the smarter way to go because the principals also need to prepare during the last week of August.  
 
FISCAL AND PLANNING COMMITTEE
Ms. Jackson reviewed the items on the Fiscal and Planning Committee agenda.

Mr. Arminio asked who would be writing the resolution for resolution F-10.  Mr. Damato said that the resolution was the backup for the resolution.  
OPERATIONS COMMITTEE

Mr. Layden reviewed all of the items on the Operations Committee agenda.

DISCUSSION ITEMS:

Request for fee waiver for use of Burnet Middle School by Sigma Gamma Rho Sorority on Saturday, March 14, 2015 from 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. – Mr. Arminio asked if this was discussed in committee.  Mr. Wiggins said that he thought that March 14th was the date of the St. Patrick’s Day Parade in Union and there are a few other activities going on at the school that day.  Mr. Arminio asked if the organization went to the site to see if the building was available before they made the request. Mrs. Ditri said that Burnet was available on that day.  Mr. Wiggins said that there are other activities going on at Burnet on March 14th.  Mr. Arminio asked if the organization was requesting a waiver of all fees. Mr. Damato said that was correct. Mrs. Zuena said that she was concerned that the parade would be that day; how would people be able to get access to the school because participants in the parade line up on Caldwell Avenue and they use the Burnet parking lot.  She said that there would not be access for anyone who would be attending the Youth Forum.  


Mr. Damato asked Mr. Wiggins if there would be custodians in the building on that day.  Mr. Wiggins said there are usually custodians in the building and he understood that there would probably be students in the gym and detention on that day.  Mrs. Zuena said that the big issue would be parking.  Mr. Arminio said that according to the information supplied by this group, they expect 300 people to attend.  


Mr. Layden said that approximately 60,000 people attend the St. Patrick’s Day Parade.  

Mrs. Zuena asked if this group can use another location.  Mrs. Ditri stated that she spoke to Dr. Green and asked her to see if there was another location in the district available.  Mrs. Zuena said that it should be suggested to the group to pick a location on the other side of town.  


Mr. Arminio said that March 14th is very close and we need to contact Dr. Green to suggest alternative sites.  Mr. McDowell suggested the use of Jefferson School.  


Mr. Damato said that if there were going to be 300 people in any building, there should also be two security guards present for the entire day as well as custodial staff.   Ms. Jackson said that the group should have to pay for those charges.

Request for fee waiver for use of Union High School gymnasiums by L-Train Memorial Foundation on first or second Sunday of August, 2015 – Mrs. Zuena said that the plan is to have the electrical service upgraded during this upcoming summer.  Mr. Wiggins said that the electric will probably be finished but the school will be getting cleaned and readied for the new school year.  Mr. Damato said that once the maintenance staff is in the cleaning rhythm, it cannot be interrupted.  He said that August is a tough time of the year for any activities to be allowed to go on at any of the schools.  Mr. Wiggins said that this summer will be compounded by the electrical work that will be done.  It was the consensus of the board that this request not be honored.

Request for fee waiver for use of Union High School auditorium by Township of Union Education Foundation for auditions of Third Annual “Union’s Got Talent” on Saturday May 30th, 2015 from 10 a.m. to 3 p.m. – Mr. Layden said that he did not have a problem with this request.  Mr. Damato asked if the date and times had been checked out with the high school.  Mr. Wiggins said that he believed the building is available.  Mr. Vieira said that he would check out the schedule.  It was the consensus of the board that this request be honored and a resolution be added to the agenda for next week.

Request for fee waiver for use of Jefferson School cafeteria by Township of Union Education Foundation for Spring Reception on May 21st, 2015 from 5 to 8 p.m. – Mr. Damato said that there are three custodians and two security guards that will be present at this event.  It was the consensus of the board that this request be honored and a resolution be added to the agenda for next week.
PERSONNEL COMMITTEE

Mr. Nufrio reviewed the items on the Personnel Committee agenda.

Mr. Arminio requested that any changes on resolution P-1 should be highlighted and/or bolded in the backup material.  

APPROVAL OF BILLS

Mr. Arminio said that the bills would be presented for payment next week.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Mrs. Zuena said that someone reached out to her about computer labs and science labs being utilized during PARCC testing.  She asked if students will have access to their regular classrooms to be able to use computers during PARCC testing.  Dr. Lishak said that some days they will and some days they will not.  She said that she tried to develop a schedule that kept classes that use labs as their actual class to be used less often than other labs. 

NEW BUSINESS
Dr. Francis stated that he wanted to make a motion that the district audit its technology system to look at its infrastructure, personnel and anything else that applies.  Mr. Damato asked if the resolution was to request the administration to seek proposals to perform the audit.  Dr. Francis said it was.  Mr. Damato said that he would have a resolution put on for next week’s meeting.  He said that a resolution would be put on the agenda to have the Business Office solicit proposals for a technology audit. 

Mr. Arminio said that at the Planning Session, the board did discuss technology.

Ms. Jackson asked what the action would be once the audit was done. Dr. Francis said that the audit will pinpoint what the district’s problems and/or deficiencies are in terms of infrastructure but the audit would also look at personnel; does the district have the right people in the right places.  Mr. Arminio said that the company that does the audit would be making recommendations that would be discussed by the board.
Mr. Arminio said that it has been a long time since the high school wrestling team made the Sectionals.  He said that the team has won the first round and they will now go to Watchung Hills tomorrow night.

Mr. Arminio said that Ayesha Bisolu a member of the high school track team was first in two events in the Sectional Championships; for the fifty meter dash and the 200 meter run.  He said that this is fourth year in a row that she has won the fifty meter dash.  Mr. Arminio said that she would be going to the Tournament of Champions in girls’ track.

Mr. Arminio said that Lt. Christie made a comment about the Pineapple group over at Washington School and unfortunately, he found out today that the Washington School Pineapple group is temporarily disbanded because of a few individuals who complained on how they were taking students out of the cars.  He felt that the PTA people who ran the group got fed up.
Mr. Nufrio said that Mr. Arminio had asked Mr. Tatum to reach out to the principals so that they can convey to the PTA Presidents to give them the list of the board’s assignments.  He said that he had yet to hear anything from the school that he was assigned to.  Mr. Nufrio asked if any board member received anything from a PTA President such as a list of meetings and activities going on in the school.  Mr. Arminio said that Mr. Tatum and he were going to a PTA Presidents’ meeting on February 23rd at 6 p.m. at Burnet Middle School.  He said that all PTA Presidents will be at the meeting and he would talk to them at that time.  

COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC
Mrs. Lipstein commended the board on the Planning Session that was held last Saturday.  She said that she has been attending those meetings on and off for many years and it was the first time she had seen anything like this.  Mrs. Lipstein said that she was happy that the district was working on technology.  

Mrs. Lipstein said that she also wanted to commend the board for doing the school assignments.

Mrs. Lipstein asked if someone in a school, a teacher or a staff member, sees something going on that they think is illegal, what is the procedure for reporting it; should the principal be notified first or does it go directly to the Superintendent and what is the procedure for acting on it. 

Mr. Tatum said that anything that is divergent from the policies of the board of education should first be reported to the building principal.  He said that in most cases if the building principal were not available, then the next call would be to Central Office, either to Dr. Lishak or him.  Mr. Tatum said that in the absence of the principal, someone from Central Office would go to the school to assume the role of the principal and do whatever investigation is required.  Mrs. Lipstein asked if any type of legal action is taken, would that be done in conjunction with the board’s attorney.  Mr. Tatum said that any legal action that takes place always involves a discussion with the board’s attorney and the board president that is the protocol if action is to be taken.  Dr. Lishak said that if it is an illegal act, the police also become involved.  Mrs. Lipstein said that she was trying to establish a “chain of command” so actions are properly taken to avoid legal repercussions.  
Mr. Monge said that he and a handful of parents have put together a group called “The Township of Union PARCC Advocacy Group”.  He said that a website has been created with the idea of trying to provide parents with information on their rights as they pertain to PARCC.  Mr. Monge said that the group had a workshop last Saturday at Kean University; a profession from Seton Hall and two professors from Kean University were present as well as two parent advocates, one that focused on special needs.  He said that the workshop was pretty well attended; there were about 60 people there taking the PARCC.  Mr. Monge said that there were teachers in attendance who logged on to take the test and then there was a discussion as well as a discussion as it pertains to PARCC items in general.

Mr. Monge said that one of the focuses was on Mr. Arminio’s statement regarding the board’s position on PARCC.  He said that the board of education in Union has been more progressive than a lot of other towns in New Jersey and not only the parents present were proud of that fact but also the advocates that were present said that the board’s statement was more so than a lot of other communities have done.

Mr. Monge said that the board’s position was posted on their website or FaceBook page.  He said that many parents were not aware of the board’s position and he suggested that it be distributed to all students to take home to their parents.  Mr. Monge said that many parents were not aware of their ability to refuse or “opt” their students out of the testing and others things that were stated in the board’s position paper.  He said that the other thing that came up was the process of refusing.  Mr. Monge said that he was going to try to provide example letters to parents but he did see forms for parents use from other districts.  He said that some boards have even passed resolutions regarding the process to opt students out of the test.  Mr. Monge said that sometimes parents have a hard time putting together a request letter and he asked the board to consider preparing a form for parents to use.  He said that he knew the district had to administer the test but the board is also recognizing that some parents may refuse to have their student take the test.  Mr. Monge said that a group called “Save Our Schools” has a form on their website and he could provide it to the board to take a look at.
Mr. Monge said that some parents have gotten misinformation that during the PARCC testing there would be a reduction in internet or technology based instruction.  He did not know if this was because labs would not be available or the fact that teachers will not be able to use SmartBoards at the same time that the test is being administered.  Mr. Monge asked if it was a directive from the Superintendent’s Office to the schools or is that decision being left to the individual schools; because if a school does not want its computers to crash during testing, then no one should be on the internet during testing because a situation may arise to cause internet problems.  Dr. Lishak said that when the district had its initial test to make sure that all computers were working, there were no issues with the computer labs.  She said that on February 13th, there will be another trial run because a few changes were made to make sure everything is in place.  Dr. Lishak said that on that date, teachers will also be allowed to use SmartBoards and any other technology that they want to during this test administration of the PARCC.  She said that she did not see any reason why teachers cannot be using technology in their classrooms while the PARCC is being administered in the computer labs in the schools.  Dr. Lishak said that if any issues come up on February 13th, they will be addressed prior to the PARCC test.  Mr. Monge said that he would suggest that this direction be offered to all building administrators so that they are aware of what the districts expectations are because some principals may take it upon themselves to try to approach it logically and make adjustments. He asked if there would be some reduction in the use of computer labs such as the CAD labs during the administration of the PARCC.  Dr. Lishak said that CAD uses different computers and that lab will be used less often if at all because the district has approximately 16 computer labs at the high school but only ten will be used on any given day.  She said that even though a student is in CAD, they are not using computers everyday because there is some book work or lecturing that needs to be done for the course.  Dr. Lishak said that there may be a day when the CAD lab is being used for testing but the CAD teacher would know that prior and this would be a day when the teacher has a “lecture” class.  She said that even if students are in a classroom that has a lab environment with computers, the class is not on the computers every single day; there is always a lecture portion of the course.  Mr. Monge felt that it was fair for parents to say that there will be a reduction in the educational resources that the students will have due to the PARCC testing.  Dr. Lishak said that there are some times when the lab will not be available to students and the teacher may have to adjust a lesson. Mr. Monge said that some parents have said that they have been told that there will be no computer instruction during the testing period.  He said that as parents start to hear these things there will be a reaction to it.  Mr. Tatum said that he would investigate this right away.
Mr. Monge said that the PARCC workshop books that were sent home indicated that parents had to pay for them and 50% would go to the district and 50% going to someone else.  Mr. Tatum said that this was a fundraiser that he did not know about.   Dr. Lishak said that this was never a district sanctioned activity. Mr. Monge said that he would let people know that.

Mr. Monge said that the last time he attended a meeting, it was said that students who “opted out” of the PARCC would have educational instruction and then he read Mr. Arminio’s letter which said that would not be the case.  He asked the board to comment on that and if that decision was made, he asked that this decision be reconsidered and if there are a handful of students who are not taking the test, there must be some way to be able to have some type of instruction going on.  Dr. Lishak said that she did not recall anything said about the district providing instruction by substitute teachers; what was said in response to a question about if at the high school a teacher has to be “pulled” because they are going to cover as the proctor for the PARCC on any day, the person that is put in their place, the students would receive instruction through a substitute but that had nothing to do with a student’s refusal to take the PARCC, that had to do with test scheduling.  

Mr. Monge said that he had asked a question, it was answered and he posted the information.  Dr. Lishak said that to clarify, students who are refusing to take the PARCC will be allowed to bring in either books to read, or homework from another class but no electronic devices will be permitted.  She said that there will not be any other instruction, because the instruction for that day is the PARCC.  Mr. Monge said that the district is choosing to do that but he is saying that the district can choose if there are a group of students at different grade levels not taking the test to have a teacher with them to go around the room to make sure that the students are doing what they are supposed to be doing.  He said that if there are special needs students in the group, good luck if the district thinks that the students are going to sit and hope that they will be doing their own work.  Mr. Monge said that there will need to be some organization so that students who are sitting out the test, they have a schedule of what they are going to work on and whoever is covering the group knows what the schedule is and assists students in the work that they are doing.  
Mr. Tatum said that one of the concerns that would go along with that is the number of students that are included in the group because the procedure has always been that a student, who is not taking a test, is provided with an area with adult supervision to work along with them.  He said that he would expect that if there are students in a classroom, the adult present with them would be doing activities with them to oversee what is going on and to help them with work that the student has brought or is being provided.  Mr. Tatum said that when you refer to students with special needs, that would be something that Ms. Conti would handle in order to have a multitude of instructional assistance as well depending on what the schedule and the numbers are like.  He said that the district is going to make every effort to have everything covered.  Mr. Tatum said that parents have to keep in mind that this is the pilot year for the test; there will be lessons learned and issues will arise that have not even been thought about.  He said that the district is going to do its best to determine what the issues are and how best to correct those issues for the following year, depending how it goes with the state. Mr. Tatum said that the district gets information from the state sometimes within days of a board meeting and it changes so that at the next meeting the information is totally different.  He said that it has been a “live and learn” situation and he knew that parents were concerned about this.  Mr. Tatum said that this is a situation where the district and parents are not on opposite sides of the page; he wanted to make sure that the process works to everybody’s benefit.

MOTION FOR EXECUTIVE SESSION

Moved by Mr. Nufrio, seconded by Ms. Jackson that the Board go into Executive Session to discuss personnel matters without the presence of the public in accordance with the provisions of N.J.S.A. 10:4-2b. The Board will disclose the discussion conducted during the executive session, with notice to the public, when the disclosure will not result in unwarranted invasion of individual privacy or prejudice to the best interests of the Board of Education and provided that such disclosure does not violate federal, state or local statutes and does not fall within the attorney/client privilege. 

AYE:

Dr. Francis, Ms. Jackson, Mr. Layden, Mr. McDowell, Mr. Zuena and Mr. Arminio


NAY:

None


ABSTAIN:
None



MOTION WAS CARRIED

BOARD RETURNED TO PUBLIC SESSION

MOTION TO ADJOURN

There being no further business before the board, it was moved by Dr. Francis    seconded by Ms. Jackson that the meeting be adjourned.  All present voting yes.





Respectfully submitted,






JAMES J. DAMATO
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